SHAC Minutes – February 15, 2023

I. Welcome

The meeting was convened at 4:06 p.m. by Martha Rose.

II. District Vision, Mission and Beliefs

Martha Rose reviewed GP Beliefs, the mission, vision, and goals of the district and the priorities in the Balanced Scorecard and reviewed the agenda for the meeting.

Members in attendance: Barbie Ezell- Director/ Co-Chair; Marty Campbell -Nurse TMC, SanJuanita "Annie" Marquis - SFA Parent

Members attending via Zoom:

Stephen Kazanjian - EC Parent, Ruben Vela – TMC PE, Monica Lopez- WCA Nurse, Whitney Rodriguez- G.P.M.S. Nurse, DeeAnn Elizondo- G.P.H.S. Nurse, and Ally Honig - EC Nurse, Jessica Rombs – Social Worker, Jeff Atkinson- Director of Food Services

Denise Blanchard- recorded minutes

III. Review of Minutes

Members reviewed the minutes from the December 7, 2022, meeting.

Marty Campbell moved to approve the minutes and Annie Marqui seconded the motion. Minutes were approved as presented to the SHAC members.

IV. District Updates

<u>Safety & Security</u>: Ms. Rose reviewed Mr. Thieme's updated information via power point on contracted safety auditors visited GPISD both day and night from January 24-27 as part of 3-year safety and security audit. Practiced Reunification Exercises on January 27th held at Portland Community Center. Stop The Bleed Students and staff continue to be trained in Stop the Bleed as a lifesaving measure. No questions posed.

<u>Food Services</u>: Mr. Atkinson reported GPISD Board approved free meals for the 23-24 school year during the January Board Meeting. No questions posed.

<u>Support Services</u>: Ms. Rose shared Mrs. Rombs update via PowerPoint on student support services provided by the district social workers.

V. Health and Wellness Plan

Ms. Rose gave the SHAC committee members time to review the Health and Wellness Plan within the meeting time frame and also offered an opportunity to ask questions, suggest edits, or express any thoughts regarding the goals and objectives. Mr. Kazanjian asked about how we will measure changes in behavior. Ms. Ezell provided feedback on how the measures are done when we rank ourselves through the WellSAT 3.0. We measure against ourselves due to other districts having different wellness plans to meet their population's unique needs. Mr. Atkinson spoke to the fact that GP follows the USDA guidelines and how the only things students can purchase have to meet the healthy snack guidelines set forth by the USDA to include with lower sodium, lower sugar, fresh veggies and fruit every day, all bread products are whole wheat. Mr. Kazanjian also brought up the Spohn Health System community health survey that directed concerns for all the surrounding counties with vaping and nicotine use amongst our youth. Ms. Elizondo mentioned at the last meeting on December 7, 2022 that Fitness Gram information as well as the Acanthosis Nigricans could be used as data.

Jeff Atkinson made a motion to approve the wellness plan and Marty Campbell and Whitney Rodriguez seconded the motions.

VI. Questions & Closing

Martha Rose noted the dates for the upcoming meetings: April 19, 2023 – at this meeting members will go through the SHAC committee survey

The meeting was adjourned at 4:40 p.m.